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Regular Meeting.

Parks Commission   March 6, 2023 - 4:30 p.m.
City Hall
Present:

C. Martinson, T. Urbanski, Sarah Buhs, T. Krohn, M. Krick
Absent:

J. Badger
Staff:


C. Peterson, R. Biebl, K. Stedman, A. Chalberg
Others:

E. Bates, K. Kolodge, M. Collins, J. Eckenberg
MINUTES

The minutes of the February 6, 2023, regular meeting were presented. Motion to approve by Commissioner Urbanski and 2nd by Commissioner Krick, motion carried 5-0.
ANNOUNCEMENTS

None
PUBLIC COMMENTS

None
COMMUNITY ED 
E. Bates reported the Rubber Duck Hunt in the parks is in its third month and has been successful.  The school district is doing a major sports field renovation that includes doubling the number of tennis courts.  Hours for the Beach at Pinehurst for 2023 were discussed.  E. Bates recommended the Beach be open from 11:00 a.m. – 7:00 p.m. Monday – Friday with reduced staff and pond size from 11:00 a.m. - 2:00 p.m. & 5:00 p.m. – 7:00 p.m.  Saturday & Sunday would be fully staffed from 12:00 p.m. – 6:00 p.m.  It was also recommended that the Beach close mid-August instead of the end of August.  These changes will provide more hours to the public in the hottest part of the summer.  Commissioners okayed the proposed hours.  There was discussion regarding concessions and whether or not vending machines would be a better option than a concession stand.  
CITY STAFF REPORT 
R. Biebl reported that the skating ribbon at Dunlap Island shut down the second weekend in February due to deteriorating ice conditions.  Sunnyside stayed open a bit longer.  Skating numbers were at about half of previous years.  No feedback has been received regarding the closure of the skating rink at Athletic Park.  Lots of good comments have been received regarding the grooming at Pine Valley.
OTHER ITEMS
None.
ACTION ITEMS
J. Eckenberg & M. Collins presented the proposed CYBSA budget for 2023.  Bigger Improvements in 2023 and future years include:  Protective netting, batting cage repair and addition, & eventually lighting. Artificial turf was discussed, but with an estimate of 3.2 million, is not a reality right now.  Motion to approve the CYBSA budget for 2023 was made by Commissioner Urbanski and 2nd by Commissioner Krohn, motion carried 5-0.
NEXT MEETING
The next meeting to be held April 3, 2023 - 4:30 p.m. (City Hall)
On motion duly carried by a unanimous yea vote of all members present, the Parks Commission adjourned.






_________________________________________
Secretary
